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BROADWAS AND COTHERIDGE PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF AN ORDINARY MEETING

OF THE PARISH COUNCIL

Held on Monday on 12th September 2011 at Broadwas Village Hall at 7.30 pm

Present
Councillors: Winkworth, Tabberer, Norris, Downes, Murphy, Burgoyne, Oliff, White and the Clerk Mrs S Downes.

In attendance
 County Councillor Davies, District Councillors Swinburn and Bass. Gerry Brienza, (Senior Highways Liaison Engineer at WCC, Mike Digger (Police Traffic Management) Steve Wood and Helen Roberts (both from Safer Roads Partnership) 15 members of the public.
Apologies
None
11/086            Declarations of personal or prejudicial interest and update of Register of Interest Forms.

                        None recorded 
11/087
Public Participation


The meeting was at this point adjourned for public

                         participation, see notes at the end of these minutes.

11/088 
Minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on 11th July

                         2011


Having previously been circulated, the minutes of 11th July 2011 were taken as read. It was agreed that they were a true record and were signed by the Chairman.


11/089
Matters Arising.

11/076 2&3 Work on Berryfields car park is now complete and the 2 new picnic tables have been installed in the play area.

We are still awaiting to hear from Mr Nott regarding if he still requires access along The Sling and the use of the gate at the bottom of the Berryfields before we decide to replace/repair posts and rails.

The Clerk had arranged for a sign for Blackfields Farm to be purchased and installed( see Clerk’s Report 115 ) with funding from the extra £400 given to us via the Lengthsman;s budget. 

11/076 1.The replacement pubic box for Cotheridge will now be made by Keith Brooks at a cost of £215 as the previous estimator has withdrawn their quote due to heavy workload.

11/076.4 The Clerk has been advised by Planning Department that the gate installed on the A44 does not require a recessed entrance as it is a replacement NOT a new one and therefore does not require planning permission.

The Parish Council has been approached by a member of the public to enable him to view draft minutes before they are agreed and signed at the following PC meeting. Best Practice Guides from CALC suggest we are able to do this, provided they are accordingly marked ‘draft’. All members agreed that this practice should be adopted but only for viewing on the web-site. 

11/090           District and County Councillor’s Reports

District Councillors Swinburn and Bass had produced their report and this is attached to these minutes. Posters for ‘Services for Older People’ were given to the Clerk for distribution.


 County Councillor Davies reminded us of the funding available (see 11/096) and also the Lengthsman’s increased budget of £400. He also reminded us of the Winter Gritting Route/Snow Clearance programme from County Council headed by Angela Kingscote which involves Parish Councils being able to purchase and site grit bins within their communities. The Clerk,  Chairman and the Lengthsman have this item in hand and will be reporting their findings at the next PC meeting.
11/091
Affordable Housing
The Affordable Housing Committee had met with the Rural 

Housing Enabler, Nigel Potter and New Business Manager, Ann 

Harris from WM Housing earlier this morning to discuss the current situation.
 Funding has still not been confirmed however Ann is 90% sure that it will be. Both she and Nigel suggested a date (5th October) to make the village hall available for them to present an initial proposal of the site for exhibition to interested parties. Ann, Nigel and members of the Parish Council would be on hand from 2pm until 7pm to answer questions and to hear people’s views. The Clerk is to arrange for this to be advertised in Footprints, web-site and the public boxes.                                          

11/092
Traffic Issues on the A44


11/093
Correspondence


The Clerk had received a copy of an email from Mrs Betts to

                      Paul Clements, Planning Officer at MHDC regarding 

                      her recent planning application 11/00190/FUL and its 

                      subsequent refusal. Councillor Swinburn confirmed that nothing 

                      else can be done by us or MHDC .
11/094         Progress Reports 

a) Treasurer’s Report. 

A copy had been given to all Councillors and one is attached to these minutes. The charge for the external audit has almost doubled this year due to our increased income and this has caused us to be placed in the next charging bracket. The Clerk was asked to obtain alternative quotes for this service.  All payments were agreed by Councillors present.

b) Clerk’s Report.

A copy had been circulated to all Councillors prior to the meeting.

c) Public Land Officer’s Report.

A copy had been produced for August. After its yearly cut, Broad Green needs areas to be tidied up. The Clerk will obtain quotes for this work
11/095
Planning


All Councillors had received a report and a copy is attached to

                      these minutes. There were no contentious applications. The 

                      findings of the Hill Top Inspectorate meeting had been received
                      and placed in the appropriate file as a hard copy. Copies had 

                      been circulated to all Councillors and on their request, provided
                      to two  local residents.
11/096
Worcestershire Councillors’ Divisional Fund Scheme.


The Clerk had received only one application for this grant from 

                      Broadwas Sports Association.


It was suggested that the Parish Council apply for funding for 

the cost of 2 small pieces of play equipment for smaller children

on Berryfields.





11/097
Councillor’s Reports and items for future agenda



None recorded
11/098
Date of next meeting



10th October 2011 for the Ordinary PC meeting.

If available, the Clerk is to arrange for the Affordable Housing 

                     exhibition for 5th October, both at the village hall.

.



Chairman…………………………………..date……………………..

 Notes: Public Participation 

Public Participation

Road Safety
Mr David Davies, who has raised the matter of road safety recently in relation to the A44 section east of the village, described his experiences since moving into a property adjacent to the road.  A wide ranging discussion followed with a number of parishioners, who live near to the A44 or Butts Bank, describing their experiences and expressing concern as to the safety of both stretches of road and their frustration that nothing ever seems to get done. The specific issues relate to excessive speed, unsafe overtaking and noise.  Motor cycles are mentioned in particular as well as an apparent lack of any enforcement of speed limits and traffic law.
Representatives from the Police, Safer Roads Partnership and County Highways Department, who attended the meeting for this discussion, made valuable technical contributions to the debate particularly in relation to a suggested one way system on Butts Bank, mirrors at road junctions, the collision history, double white lines, the extension of speed limits and the use of community speed monitoring.


Safer Roads Partnership representatives explained an initiative they are planning to introduce shortly aimed at ‘influencing driver behaviour’ along the whole of the A44 from Crown East to the Welsh border.  Broadwas is one specific part of the route that will be focused upon and it is anticipated that this programme should lower average speeds and improve the situation through the village.
Mr Gerry Brienza from County Highways Department offered to seriously examine any practical proposals that the Parish Council wished to put to him.  County Councillor Davis asked to be kept informed of progress and District Councillors Swinburn and Bass outlined their recent experience in Lower Broadheath and offered their support. The Council looks forward to the Safer Roads Partnership scheme and promised to explore options to achieve long term improvements.

Affordable Housing Proposal
One specific question was asked as to whether planning permission has yet been applied for. The answer is no.

Caravans on land at Hill Top.
Council was asked if they are aware that two caravans have been placed behind the hedge at Hill Top with a track created off the layby. It was also 

stated that rubbish has been discarded down the bank.  Council is aware and attempts are being made to identify and contact the owner of the land.     
Attached: County and District Councillor’s report
Treasurer’s report

Planning report
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